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Third Sunday of Easter


April 19th, 2015





St. Bernard Parish


Founded 1908


202 N. Broadway—Box 10


Albers, Illinois  62215


Phone: (618) 248-5112


Fax: (618) 248-5595





St. Damian Parish


Founded 1861


One West Main Street


Damiansville, Illinois 62215


Phone: (618) 248-5134


Fax: (618) 248-5134 





WEBSITE:  � HYPERLINK "http://www.stbernardandstdamian.org" �www.stbernardandstdamian.org�











MASS SCHEDULE:





MONDAY, APRIL 20TH                                            


7:45 am Mass @ St. Damian


For All Parishioners





TUESDAY, APRIL 21ST                             


7:45 am Mass @ St. Bernard


Lina Grajales





WEDNESDAY, APRIL 22ND     


7:00 pm Mass @ St. Bernard


Confirmation





THURSDAY, APRIL 23RD                                           


7:45 am Mass @ St. Bernard


Doris Kloeckner


Jack & Bernice Corbett





FRIDAY, APRIL 24TH                                                


7:45 am Service @ St. Damian 


Catholic Extension Donors





SATURDAY, APRIL 25TH                          


5:00 pm Mass @ St. Bernard


Clarence & Rita Netemeyer





SUNDAY, APRIL 26th                  


8:30 am Mass @ St. Damian


Edward Eilering


Cliff Kolb





10:00 am Mass @ St. Bernard


Florence Wolters


Dan& Viola Kennett


Lawrence & Catherine Strieker





11:00 am Mass @ St. Damian


Mass in Spanish 





BISHOP OF BELLEVILLE:


The Most Rev. Edward K. Braxton, Ph.D., S.T.D.





PASTOR:


Fr. Jack Joyce


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:frjack@charter.net" �frjack@charter.net�


Residence / Office at St. Bernard





CATECHETICAL MINISTRY DIRECTOR:


Deacon Glenn Netemeyer


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:stdamians@wisperhome.com" ��stdamians@wisperhome.com�


Personal Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:gnetemeyer@msn.com" �gnetemeyer@msn.com�


Cell Phone: 618-772-9343


Office at St. Damian





NC VICARIATE HISPANIC MINISTER:


Roberto Rapp


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:robertorapp@yahoo.com" �robertorapp@yahoo.com�


Cell Phone: 314-780-2795


Office / Residence at St. Damian





SECRETARY:


Jeanne Langenhorst


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:st.bernard@charter.net" ��st.bernard@charter.net�


CLC Office Phone: 618-588-4323


Cell Phone: 618-979-5933


Monday (8 am to 5 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian;


Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday (9 am to 4 pm)


@ CLC, New Baden;


Friday (8 am to 1 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian.





CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTER:


Michelle “Shelly” Schuetz


Email: � HYPERLINK "javascript:parent.wgMail.openComposeWindow('maschuetz@hotmail.com')" �maschuetz@hotmail.com��Cell Phone: 618-401-6007








LITURGY OF THE WORD:


In today’s Gospel, we reflect on the early church’s conviction that Jesus is risen and is the fulfillment of the law and the prophets.  Jesus explains the scriptures to His disciples so that they might understand and accept what has happened to Him.  Their faith, like ours, emerges slowly.  Jesus addressed their fears and questions with love and patience, giving them peace.  As we struggle and grow in faith, let us allow our minds to be opened to understanding the scriptures.  Jesus offers us the same peace that He offered His disciples.  





Respect Life Corner


Children Are The Greatest Blessing – In his weekly general audience, Pope Francis said, “Children are the greatest blessing God has bestowed upon men and women.   Yet, many children are rejected, abandoned, robbed of their childhood and their future.  It is ‘shameful’ when people say it is a ‘mistake’ to bring a child into the world.” Learn, Act, Connect, Pray – Imagine a society that bases itself on the principle that “no sacrifice on the part of adults would be considered too costly or too great, anything so as to avoid that a child thinks they are a mistake, that they have no value and that they are abandoned to the wounds of life.”  How beautiful such a society would be.








HISPANIC YOUTH DAY 


The Annual Diocesan Hispanic Youth Day, for youth ages 10 to 20 (please do not bring those younger than 10), will be held on Saturday, June 6th from 9:00 (gathering time) to 4:30 @ the Diocesan Pastoral Center, Building 6 in Belleville. The theme of the day will be: Family: Sacred Bonds “Love is our Mission”.  This theme has been chosen because of the World Meeting of Families to be held in Pennsylvania in September.  Pope Francis will attend this meeting.  For further information call the Office of Hispanic Ministry: 235-9601 extension 1322.








Vacation Bible School (VBS): Meeting on Wednesday, April 29th at 6:30 pm @ St. Bernard Church.  Anyone interested in assisting, please plan to attend the meeting.   





CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTRY:


Mother's Day Flower Sale hosted by our St. Damian & St. Bernard CYM.  Blooming Hanging Petunia Baskets for $20 each & 4-inch Potted Geraniums for $5 each or 3 for $12 are available!  Orders and payments are due by Sunday, 


April 26th after 10 am Mass.  Please make checks payable to Catholic Youth Ministry.  FREE Delivery available for Albers and Damiansville residents!  Pick-Up on Saturday, May 9 from 8 am to 10 am at St. Bernard.  Please call Brenda at 698-3804 with any questions.  Thank you for supporting our Youth Ministry!











KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS


Reverse Drawing will be held on Saturday,      May 2nd @ Albers American Legion.  Tickets are $60 which includes: Cocktail Hour from 6-7 pm; Dinner at 7 pm; and Music/Dance from 8 pm to 12 midnight.  Music by Beaucoup Bottom Band.  For tickets see Marilyn Ottenschnieder at Behrman’s Meat & Processing, David Spihlmann at Tonnies Hardware & Rental or any K of C Member.  Prizes awarded – Grand Prize: $1,500; 2nd Prize: $1,000; 3rd Prize: $500; 4th Prize: $250 and 4-$60 Consolation Prizes. Proceeds to go towards Charitable Projects. 











HAPPENINGS/MEETINGS:





Sunday, April 19th 


	St. Damian Youth Choir Practice


		9:30 am @ St. Damian Church


	St. Bernard 1st Communion Mass


		10:00 am @ St. Bernard Church


	St. Bernard Pre-School Sunday School 


		10:00 am @ Albers Elementary School


Tuesday, April 21st     


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:00 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


Wednesday, April 22nd         


	St. Bernard Confirmation


		7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Church


Thursday, April 23rd     


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:00 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


	Hispanic Men’s Group Mtg. 


		6:00 pm @ St. Damian Parish House


Friday, April 24th                  


	Communion to Homebound


Sunday, April 26th 


	St. Damian Youth Choir Practice


		9:30 am @ St. Damian Church


	St. Bernard Pre-School Sunday School 


		10:00 am @ Albers Elementary School


	Quilt Bingo


		7:30 pm @ Albers American Legion











ST. DAMIAN PARISH CONCERNS:





CHURCH SUPPORT: April 12th, 2015


Envelopes: $704.00+ Easter: $405.00  


+ Loose: $84.00 + Mass in Spanish: $331.45 =				$1,524.45


Budget for week	$2,593.27


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$111,469.36


Fiscal year-to-date budget:	$106,324.07


Over (under) year-to-date budget	$5,145.29


Fiscal year (7/14-6/15) budget	$134,850.00


Operation Rice Bowl Total:	$16.63


Needy Fund Collection:	$133.00


Catholic Service & Ministry Appeal (CSMA):


Total: $6,666.00 (37) 	Goal: $5,950.00 (59)





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!





YOUTH CHOIR NOTE: Practices for 1st Communion are Sundays April 19th & 26th at 9:30 am. St. Damian 1st Communion Mass is Saturday, May 2nd at 4:00 pm Mass (Please note Mass time change for that weekend only).  We are looking forward to seeing your smiling faces! Thanks in advance!    	-- Jackie & Geri 





1ST COMMUNION: 1st Communion will be held on Saturday, May 2nd at 4 pm @ St. Damian.  (Please note Mass time change for this Saturday only).  





LADIES SODALITY: Meeting scheduled for Monday, May 4th at 7:00 pm in Parish Meeting Room.   Final meeting before picnic.  Please come to discuss any concerns/information on picnic or any other new issues.  If you have an issue/agenda item you would like to add, please contact Shirley Albers at 248-5400.





PARISH COUNCIL INFORMATION: St. Damian Parish Council is seeking two (2) males to replace the council seat vacated by Gary Arensten & Bob Innes.  Kathy Gonsalves has agreed to stay on for a second and final term.  All men 18 years of age or older are encouraged to consider serving a 3-year term on the council.  If interested, please contact Arlene Korte (president), Geri Varel (secretary), Bob Innes or the parish.  Thanks to Gary & Bob for their years of service! 























LADIES SODALITY:


Bingo scheduled for Sunday, April 26th beginning at 7:30 pm @ Albers American Legion.  Doors open at 6:00 pm.  25 quilt games with cash for doubles.  Desserts are needed for the bingo.  A sign-up sheet for desserts is available in the entrance of church.  Please sign up before Thursday, April 23rd.  Thank you!





CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD:


Additional leaders and shepherds are needed.  If interested in spreading the Word of God to the younger children, please contact Stefanie Rickhoff at 248-5007 or email at � HYPERLINK "mailto:brent.n.stef@gmail.com" �brent.n.stef@gmail.com�.





ST. BERNARD PARISH CONCERNS:





CHURCH SUPPORT: April 11th/12th, 2015


Envelopes: $2,749.00 + Easter: $1,195.00


+ Loose: $156.07 = 	$4,100.07


Budget for week	$2,840.20


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$120,556.96


Fiscal year-to-date budget	$113,608.00


Over (under) year-to-date budget	$6,948.96


Fiscal year (7/14-6/15) budget	$147,690.00


Operation Rice Bowl Total:	$37.23


Parish Needy Fund Collection: 	$183.00


Catholic Service & Ministry Appeal (CSMA):


Total: $4,144.00 (31) 	Goal: $7,700.00 (80)





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!





ST. DAMIAN MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Sunday, April 26th, 2015 @ 8:30 am


Eucharist Ministers — Arlene Korte, Alice 	Toennies, Pete Toennies 


Reader — Jackie Toennies


Ushers — Dave Pingsterhaus, Butch Toennies


Servers — Evelyn & Matthew Fuehne, Emma 	Breiner


Organist — Geri Varel   


Collection Counters – Mel Toennies, Pete 	Toennies, Anita Rakers 


Children’s Liturgy – Denise & Savannah 	Luitjohan 


If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 











Village of Albers 125th Anniversary (Quasquicentennial) – June 4-5, 2016:


Cookbook Committee is Seeking Recipes from all present and past residents of the Village of Albers.    Please consider submitting a recipe (or multiple recipes!) in your name or in memory of a deceased Albers resident.   Spread the word to family and friends.  Recipes may be submitted in any of the following ways:  Option 1:   Go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.morriscookbooks.com" �www.morriscookbooks.com�; click on the "tns typensave" tab (upper right below FAQ).   Log in.  Username is: Albers125 and Password is: Albers125.  Type in your name, and click on Add Recipes.  Follow instructions on website.  Option 2:  Mail recipes to:  Deb Steuart, PO Box 301, Albers, IL  62215.  Option 3:  Send via email to � HYPERLINK "mailto:petedeb5@charter.net" �petedeb5@charter.net� AND/OR to Jan Reinhardt at � HYPERLINK "mailto:reinhardt24@charter.net" �reinhardt24@charter.net�.  Any questions, call Deb Steuart at 248-5328 or Jan Reinhardt at 248-5140. Deadline to submit recipes is April 20th, 2015. 


























COMMUNITY CONCERNS/EVENTS:





Albers American Legion – Chicken Dinner on Sunday, April 19th from 4:30-6:30 pm @ the Legion with Fried chicken, mash potatoes & gravy, green beans, corn, slaw and dessert. Carry outs available.





Metro East Community Chorale will be performing their Annual Spring Program on Sunday, April 19th at 3:00 pm @ Faith Lutheran Church in O’Fallon.  The concert is free to the public.  We will be performing both sacred music and popular show tunes.  The church is handicap accessible. 





All Saints Academy: Grab your shoes and your family and friends and join us for our 2015 Run with the Saints scheduled for � HYPERLINK "" �Saturday, April 25th�!  The 5K run-walk will begin � HYPERLINK "" �at 8:00 am� and the ½ mile Fun Run (with a splash of color) will begin � HYPERLINK "" �at 9:15 am�.  Back by popular demand is the color party following the Fun Run!  Registration is available on the ASA website(� HYPERLINK "http://www.asasaints.com/" \t "_blank" �www.asasaints.com�) or race day registrations will be accepted.  Should you have questions, please feel free to email Stacy Ross at � HYPERLINK "mailto:runwiththesaints@asasaints.com" \t "_blank" �runwiththesaints@asasaints.com�.





St. Francis Parish, Aviston invites you to attend their “Embracing Our Faith” Mission.  The mission is an opportunity to renew your inner spirit and strengthen your faith. The mission begins at 6:30 pm on Sunday, April 26th and will continue every night through Thursday, April 30th. Each evening’s service will be followed by a fellowship and refreshments in the Parish Center.  Be sure to visit St. Francis of Assisi’s Parish website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.stfrancisav.org" �www.stfrancisav.org�.  





Trenton United Methodist Church: Ladies you are cordially invited to the May Fellowship 2015 on Sunday, May 3rd at 2:00 pm @ 3324 Old US Highway 50.  Pastor Lisa Guilliams, a former hometown girl, will be sharing her amazing work God is doing thru her.  She will be here to share her work with the TWIGS Program: a mission to help children in her community and the surrounding communities.  Please RSVP by calling 618-224-7364 (leave a message) no later than April 28th. 





Damiansville Elemtary School is planning the Field Day currently scheduled for Friday, May 22nd. We need volunteers to help in a variety of areas including: set up, clean up, running activities, and helping children move from stations to station.  Please consider participating and helping us run a fabulous Field Day.   Thank You!!





Western Clinton County Senior Services (WCCSS) is a non-profit organization that promotes wellness, nutrition and services to all people. We can deliver a hot meal to anyone that is homebound not just Senior’s. Meals on Wheels can be delivered short term or on an as needed basis. Drivers Are Needed to deliver meals to Albers residents Tuesdays, Thursdays & Fridays!  Please consider volunteering one or more days per week for this very important service.  We also serve lunch at our Trenton Center, Monday thru Friday and on Wednesday at the Civic Center in New Baden. We service Trenton, New Baden, New Memphis, Albers, Aviston and Daminsville. The recommended donation is $5 a meal for those that are 60 and above and $6 for 59 and below. Anyone can eat at the center!!! Please call Jean at 224-9913 to reserve a meal, for more information, or to volunteer.  We also have many activities and help with many different resources that are needed. Thank you for your continued support!! 

















ST. BERNARD MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Saturday, April 25th, 2015 @ 5:00 pm 


Eucharist Minister — Kathy Engelmann, Steve 	Schomaker, Melissa Netemeyer


Reader — Jordan Wieter


Ushers — Jim & Mary Norrenberns


Servers — Ed Netemeyer, John Wieter, Brian 	Zurliene





Sunday, April 26th, 2015 @ 10:00 am 


Eucharist Ministers — Sharon Wuebbels, Roman 	Kloeckner, Kevin & Kristen Templin


Reader — Haley Holtmann


Ushers — Ron & Geri Norrenberns, Dale 	Holtmann, Tom Rensing


Servers — Travis & Kyle Holtmann, Devin 	Rensing


Collection Counters – Pat Litteken, Tom Rensing, 	Kevin Templin


Children’s Liturgy – Amy Reynolds, Carolyn 	Timmons





If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 





Catholic Home Missions Appeal will be taken next weekend, April 25th/26th. Please strengthen the Church at home by making a generous donation to this collection.  One way this collection works to strengthen the church is by funding vocations/seminarian formation in the Diocese of Belleville and other mission dioceses in the United States.  Your contributions are needed to assist our Vocation Office in supporting these young men so they may one day serve our parishes.  Envelopes are available in your envelope packet.  Please be as generous as possible.  Thank you!     








